
NOTICE of AIR PERMIT COMMENT PERIOD and PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and virtual public hearing to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of 
an air permit. 

 
Provide comment in any of these ways by March 22, 2021:  

• By email:  EGLE-aqd-ptipubliccomments@michigan.gov 
• By voicemail:  Call 517-284-0900 
• By mail: Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager, EGLE, AQD  

  P.O. Box 30260  
  Lansing, MI 48909-7760 

• At the virtual Informational Session and Public Hearing:  March 16, 2021, starting at 6:00 p.m.  The 
public hearing will be held after the end of the virtual informational session.  The purpose of the public 
hearing is to take formal comments on the record. 

 
Links to attend the virtual meetings and more information regarding the proposed permits can be found at: 
https://www.deq.state.mi.us/aps/downloads/permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_Open_for_Comment.pdf  
 
Get technical reports about this project: 

• Online:  Michigan.gov/Air choose “Public Notice” 
• EGLE’s Air Quality Permit Section: Call to request (517-582-5095) 
• EGLE’s Detroit office: Call to request (313-456-2761) 

DETROIT: City Clerk’s Office, 2 Woodward Avenue, Suite 1126 (313-224-3400) 
 
All statements received by March 22, 2021, will be considered by the decision-maker prior to final permit action. 
 
Contact Cindy Smith at 517-648-8404 one week in advance of the meeting if you need accommodations. 
  

 
MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 

 
 

 
Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager 

 

Public comment period from February 10, 2021, to March 22, 2021, with a virtual public hearing on 
March 16, 2021 for: 

 

Company: FCA US, LLC (FCA) - Jefferson North Assembly Plant (JNAP) located at 2101 Conner Street, 
Detroit, Michigan. 
 
What FCA wants to do: PTI Application No. 33-20 is for the proposed installation of a new coating line and 
changes to existing equipment at JNAP.  This application originally went through public comment in 2020.  
This second public comment period is necessary because FCA has proposed changes to the 
application.  Changes made to the draft permit are: 

1. The addition of updated conditions for four existing emission units. 
2. Additional recordkeeping and reporting requirements. 
3. To allow 12 months after installation for the average amount of volatile organic compounds per job to 

decrease from the current 4.8 pounds per job to 4.4. 
It has been preliminarily determined the proposed request will not violate EGLE’s rules nor the National Ambient 
Air Quality Standards.  The facility’s impact will not exceed the available increments for nitrogen oxides, 
particulate matter less than 10 microns, and particulate matter less than 2.5 microns.   

• This request requires a modification to Renewable Operating Permit (ROP)  
No. MI-ROP-N2155-2017 (SRN N2155). This public comment period meets the public participation 
requirements for a future administrative amendment to the ROP. 
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